
 

 

 

 

What is happening in SARS? 
 

Update: 2021-wage dispute  

Members were previously informed that the PSA has approached the High Court to enforce the last leg of 

the multi-term agreement, which made provision for a salary increase with effect from 1 April 2021. The 

employer failed to implement the agreed salary increase. 

 

The PSA filed the written heads of argument on 2 March 2022. The employer has ten business days to 

file its heads of arguments. The employer alleges that the agreement is invalid and it joined Nehawu to 

argue this point since it was a party to the collective agreement signed in 2019. Nehawu therefore will 

also have ten business days to respond to the employer’s arguments, but this is only in relation to the 

legality of the collective agreement. Once the employer and Nehawu have filed their arguments, the Court 

can be requested to set the matter down to be heard.   

 

Members will be informed of developments.  
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